URGENT
PERSONAL ATTENTION

No.IPH-A-B(2)4/201 3-1
Government of Himachal Pradesh
Irrigation and Public Health Department

The Secretary (IPH) to the
Government of Himachal Pradesh

' The Engineer in Chief. |
IPH Department, uUsS glub
Shimla (HP).

Dated Shimla-2, the oS —e 5 —=2016.

Forfeiture of promotion to the post_of Superintendent
Grade-I- regarding ‘ i '

; : I am directed to0 refer to your letters No. IPH-151-
(‘Superintendem Gr.)ES-1I/ 15-4963-64, dated 16-03-2016 & IPH-ISl-Superintendem
Gr.-1)ES-11/15-5022, dated 15-03-2016 on the subject cited above and to say that it has
been noticed by Govt, that some officials, who have been working on the post of
Superintendent Grade-11 in the 1&PH Department have adopted the tendency for
foéoing/refusing their promotion to the higher post of Superintendent Grade-1,
because, the option is unnecessarily sought from Supdt. Grade-II by IPH Department
which s totally undesiredole . ‘

In this regard, attention is invited to instructions issued by the
Department of Personnel vide letter No. Per(AP-B)-B(ll)-2/2004, dated 27" August,
2004 (copy enclosed for ready reference) whereunder it has been stipulated that if the
reasons declining promotion to higher post are not acceptable to the appointment
authority, the promotion may be enforced. 1f promotion is still declined, disciplinary
hetion may be taken for refusal to obey the orders. :

accordance with the provisions provided in the instructions ibid. However, at presentf~
09 posts of Superintendent Grade-1 are lying vacant in the department, therefore,
proposal for filling up these vacant posts may be mooted and send the same to the *
Government with in 15 days. ‘ : : ‘

In view of above you are requested to take action strictly in
<( X

Yours faithfully,

(Dr. S K. Kapta)

Special Secretary (IPH) to the
Cf C/ Govt. of Himachal Pradesh
Phone No. 0177-2880665




